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COVID PROTOCOL IN EFFECT

Greetings Marygrove Families,

I hope that you are fully enjoying
this summer and taking time to
relax. This abbreviated school
newsletter is designed to share
some key information about the next
school year and to allow you time to
prepare.

I will keep you updated as progress is
made. Please note that the second floor
Main Office, Parent Resource Center and
administrative offices will remain on the
second floor until Summer 2022 when the
administrative wing and welcome center
are built. 

As a reminder, the 2021-2022 school year
begins on Tuesday, September 7, 2021
and we are planning for a return to in-
person learning. Further details of our
district’s requirements for masks and other
COVID-related protocols will be shared
closer to the start of the school year.

With Huskies pride,
Principal White

                                 The Marygrove
College campus is alive with lots of activity,
much of which includes the ongoing
renovation of the Liberal Arts building where
TSM is located. In addition to new, larger
classrooms, science labs and maker spaces
(all with brand new furniture) on both the
second and third floors, we will have an
entirely new cafeteria for students, a dining
room and large group workshop space for
staff, and a new gymnasium! 

However, due to pandemic-related delays
that are impacting almost every facet of life,
both the cafeteria wing and gymnasium will
have a delayed opening until January 2022.

I am working closely with The Marygrove
Conservancy and DPSCD Central Office to
adequately plan alternative space usage
until these two facilities are completed.

MESSAGE FROM PRINCIPAL WHITE

Please share with Dean Watts any special
considerations we as a staff should
consider with regard to your student's
health and accessibility.

At our Huskies Huddle on Thursday, August
26, we will share the roll-out of our new
"everyday" at Marygrove; we look forward to
seeing you there!

We will abide by all Government
and DPSCD protocol in our
reopening. Students will wear
masks and follow guidance
delivered at Orientation on where
they are permitted to be, when,
hallway routes and room capacities.
Social distancing will be followed in
order to limit contact between
students and staff. 

Construction Update:

"Parent Pack" Group School Page

YOUR CONTACT INFO

2 adult phone numbers 

2 adult email addresses
student home address
student cell phone 

Please make sure our main office
has your contact information by
Friday August 27:

(2 emergency contacts)

number (optional)

Please reach out to Mrs. Tipton,
melissa.tipton@detroitk12.org, for the
status of your student's file to ensure we
have the correct contact information. If
anything changes throughout the year,
please inform us in order to continue
receiving our weekly school notifications.
Thank you!
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PERSEVERANCE COOPERATION CRAFTSMANSHIPEMPATHYSOCIAL RESPONSIBILITY INTEGRITY

School Mascot & Font as designed
by Lauryn & Lia Benning, 
Class of 2024

Marygrove Huskies'

apparel will be sold

online beginning in

September. 

Stay tuned!

Watch the End of the Year video
message from Principal Michelle
White and Student Council
President, Makenna Monteiro

https://www.youtube.com/channel/UCG8dq_V-5tB4ukSYxXajuaw
https://www.facebook.com/groups/1349426952058609
https://twitter.com/MarygroveSchool
https://www.instagram.com/marygroveschool/
https://www.facebook.com/The-School-at-Marygrove-101446751212516
https://discord.gg/wtY3ErKxpe
mailto:donald.watts@detroitk12.org
mailto:melissa.tipton@detroitk12.org
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=G1UWu1Y2iWs


Transportation

Students who are not dropped off to school by

car can come to school by foot, bike or city bus.

Free DDOT bus passes will be in the main office.

Pick-up/drop-off and parking passes for students

and families will be shared when we Huddle.

Accessibility concerns should be addressed with

Dean Watts.

 

Social Emotional

Supports

Also at the Huddle, Marygrove Huskies will learn

about how our school-based therapist, Ms.

Aniqua Bailey, along with Ms. Cherice Redwine,

our school counselor, provide wraparound

support services.

Students will attend four 85-minute

classes on Mondays & Thursdays (Cycle B

days) and four 85-minute classes on

Tuesdays & Fridays (Cycle C days).

On Wednesdays (Cycle A day), they will

attend all eight (8) classes                   

 (40-minutes ea.).

There will be a 45-minute lunch 

Passing time between classes is 5 minutes.

Bell Schedule

Early Arrival/Breakfast:  8:15am 

School Start:  9:00am 

School End:  4:00pm

Afterschool Programs:  4:10-5:30pm

(starting October 2021) 

*Students are expected to immediately

leave the campus at dismissal unless they

are attending an afterschool program. 

If a late pickup is necessary, please

contact Dean Watts at

donald.watts@detroitk12.org or Mr.

Yancey at

antonio.yancey@detroitk12.org. 

Daily Class Schedule

TSM operates on a Block schedule.

period every day, Monday-Friday. 
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8 notebooks

10 folders

4 binders 

10 pens & 10 pencils

Supplies

For Quarter 1, students will

need at least: 

uniform colors for tops are

NAVY, GOLD, WHITE and GREY

uniform colors for bottoms are

KHAKI and NAVY

students can wear hats or

head wraps for cultural and

religious purposes only

Headbands are permitted

No heels or sandals

Crocs are permitted

Dress Code

(pants, skirts, shorts)
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Virtual back to school meeting for

students and families to learn about

the start of the '21-22 school year.

Thursday, August 26

10:00 AM or 5:30 PM
*Virtual event*

Invitations will be shared via 

email & Teams

Save the Date
Open House

Saturday, September 25

10:00 AM - 3:00 PM

*In-person event*

#thePack #act35

HUSKIES
HUDDLE

20 2 1 - 20 2 2



DPSCD Virtual Academy 
 

Per DPSCD Superintendent Dr. Vitti's email to families, DPSCD

is offering a separate online school for students that may need

to attend school virtually. The Virtual School will only be

available to students who were not chronically absent (missed

fewer than 18 or more days of school) and passed all of their

classes in the second semester ('20-21).
 

If your student qualifies, their doctor must submit a medical

waiver documenting why they cannot attend school in person

through this application link. 
 

As with other surveys, your student must use their

student login information to complete the survey.  
 

Please note that your student will not learn with Marygrove

teachers in the Virtual School. If your student enrolls in the

Virtual School, they do maintain their seat at Marygrove for a

full school year. If accepted into the Virtual School, they are

commiting for a semester, and they can change to in-person for

second semester.
 

If you have questions about your student’s eligibility for the

Virtual School, or if you need additional support, you can call

the District’s Help Desk at (313) 240-4377, 7am-5pm, Monday

through Friday.
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http://bit.ly/21-22Return
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Happy  Birthday
JULY 20

ARIANNA ROGERS '25

CHRISTINA LAWSON '24

SRA. ALAMPI

 

JULY 21

AVA TAYLOR '24

 

JULY 22

ANIYA WILLIAMS '24

 

JULY 25

DAYSHON MOORE '23

 

JULY 26

TRELAYAH 

MONTAGUE-BENION '25

COREY MCKENZIE '24

XAVIER SANDERS '24

 

JULY 27

KARION GOODEN '25

AMIR BRAGGS '23

JALEEL WALKER '23

 

JULY 28

MICHAEL DAWSON '24

 

AUGUST 3

SUSANNA THEBAULT '23

MS. C. WILLIAMS

 

AUGUST 4

RENE' MCLEMORE '25

JAYTHON RAHEEM '23
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AUGUST 9

ADAM TLAIB '24

DANA ODUM '23

 

AUGUST 12

JEREMIAH GREEN '24

 

AUGUST 15

JAYLA HORTON '23

 

AUGUST 16

ASHELEY ASHITTEY '24

 

AUGUST 17

JONAE' BYRD '23

 

AUGUST 18

PALMER REED '23

 

AUGUST 20

MACKENZIE WILSON '23

 

AUGUST 22

MR. MOSS

 

AUGUST 23

CHRISTIAN JONES '23

 

AUGUST 24

AHMANI STEVENSON '24

 

AUGUST 29

AMARA SMALL '24

JULY 3

MS. FOUNAS

 

JULY 4

TYLER MOORE '25

 

JULY 6

AMOUR GLAZE '23

 

JULY 7

AMIR GOODEN '25

 

JULY 8

JORDAN BROWN '24

LIANAH LEONARD '24

 

JULY 12

CLIFFORD SMITH '24

 

JULY 14

AMELIA 

BROWN-LEVINE '24

 

JULY 15

ALEX TUCKER '23

 

JULY 17

LAYLA GREEN  '24


